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November 15, 2016

Editorial Board
World Journal of Gastroenterology

Dear Editors,

HARVARD
MEDICATL SCHOOL

Assistant Professor of Medicine
Harvard Medical School

On behalf of all the co-authors of the manuscript titled “The Role of Gastroesophageal
Reflux Disease in Lung Transplantation”, including Kelly Hathorn, Wai-Kit Lo, and
myself, [ warrant that no author has any commercial associations (e.g., consultancies,
stock ownership, equity interest, patent/licensing arrangements, etc.) that might pose a
conflict of interest in connection with the Article. There are no conflicts of interest to

declare by any of author related to the submitted work.

Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely, .
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75 Francis Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02115
Phone: 617-732-6389 | Fax: 617-566-0338

g R S, -
v PARINERS,



